
PRESIDENT’S LETTER  

Hello Fellow Quilters, 

          First I want to thank everyone that came out for our January 
Meetings.  This next month is our Annual Quilt Show and I hope 
everyone has their name on a volunteer slot for something.  I’m 
looking forward to seeing all the beautiful quilts.  
       We all enjoyed Carolyn’s take on Jelly Roll rugs and placemats 
and look forward to the upcoming class. 

Please be safe this next month and pray for all of your fellow 
quilters. 

Karen Radcliff 
President 

 February Calendar


February 2nd

Sit n’ Stitch


Historic Sapp House

224 E.3rd Ct.

Panama City


9:30 am 

Hosts: Busy Bees


February 8th-Tuesday 
after Turn In

Board Meeting

Bell Hall

February 11th &12th


Quilt Show 

FSU Holley Center


9-4pm.
February 16th


9am Social

hosted by 


“Busy Bees”

9:30 Program


Bell Hall


February 17th

6:30pm Social 

7pm Program


Enter thru the Door to 
the left of Bell Hall


February 23rd

Workday Wednesday


9am 


 Patchwords   
February 2022 

In Memoriam
    Susie Pippin passed 

away January 12, she was a 
great past president, and is fondly 
remembered for her “chicken “ 
costume at fall  retreat. 

    What a sweet lady, we will 
miss her. 

Visit us at our website 
     SABQG.org



Queen Bee wishes  a 
Happy Valentine’s Day    

to all her subjects.         

HOSPITALITY 

          To the sweet Ladies who 
brought refreshments for 
January meeting, thank you so 
very much!  
       The Sit n Stitch for February will be 
hosted by The Busy Bees.  It will be February 2 
(Wed) at the Sapp House 224 E. 3rd Ct. P.C. 
Please mark your calendar and try to come.  It 
will be lovely to see you! 

Those Busy Bees have also signed up for 
refreshments for the February General 
meeting.  Their Name surely does identify 
them...  thank you, Ladies, for your 
generosity. 
       Looking forward to seeing you all at the 
Quilt Show!  

Be safe, stay well! 

🥰  Alana  

January 
Attendance  

January 19th 
61 members 

         4 guests           
      January 20th 

  21 members 

 202 Appliqué Class 

    Hi Ladies, 
    Just a reminder  that the  

202 Appliqué Class will be on  
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 1 

at the church from 9 -1. 

     If you have any questions, please let me 
know before hand and I'll help you.  

  Come prepared so we can get alot 
accomplished!!!! 

Looking forward to being with you! 

Alana ❤ 

Warrior Beach Retreat 

      Warrior Beach Retreat is early this year.  Our 
Veterans are due in March 1st, thru March 7th.  
The Wounded Warrior Salute will be March 3rd 
at Lynn Haven Methodist Church at 7 pm. 
    Todd Herendeen is having a concert with all 
proceeds  going  to  Warrior  Beach  Retreat  on 
February 22nd at 6:30 pm.   Tickets are $25.00 at 
the door.
     I have all the needed quilts for the Veterans.  

I  have quilt  tops that need quilting if  you are 
interested in helping me please let me know.
     Thank you for all your help with this worthy 
charity.

Linda Kelley 

   Name Correction 
from last Newsletter 

Janet Tettemer

mailto:Pkelley3@comcast.net
mailto:Pkelley3@comcast.net


    Quilt Show Teachable     
Moments Schedule

Friday and Saturday 


both days-same time/same teachers 

10:00 am-“Dresden Plate”-Betty Marler

11:00 vacant 

12:00 pm-“English paper piecing”-Kay 
Sanders-Chick

1:00 pm-“Easy Mitered corners for quilt 
binding” - Susie Prather

2:00 pm-vacant


The mini-instructions are to be about 
10-15 minutes each. Please bring machine if
needed and any "possible" handouts with
you. Teachable moments are a big hit with
the quilt show visitors. We have 2 open
spots, please step up and volunteer your
talents.

Contact me if you can help. 
Thanks, 
 Jo-Ellen

Reminders for Turn In Day 

Please remember your quilt 
needs a hanging sleeve and a label that 

is covered. Each quilt needs its own 
cloth bag labeled with your name and 

the name of your quilt.  
 Your receipt is necessary when you 

pick up your quilt.  
 Looking forward to seeing you 

          Tues, Feb. 8 at Bell Hall 
 between 9 and 12. 

 Carol Schulz

Quilt Show Schedule


 Tuesday, February 8 Turn In Quilts 9:00am – 12:00 

Wednesday, February 9 Judging 8:30am – 4:00pm 

Thursday, February 10   Hanging and Set Up  6:00am– Finished 

Friday, February 11  QUILT SHOW  9:00am – 4:00pm 

Saturday February 12  QUILT SHOW  9:00am – 4:00pm 

Drawing for Silent Auction 2:00 pm 

Drawing for Baskets  2:00 pm 

Drawing for Opportunity Quilt 3:00 pm 

TAKE DOWN QUILTS 4:00 pm 



SABQG January19, 2022 Program Meeting 
Call to Order:  President Karen Radcliff called the General Meeting
to order at 9:37 am and led the members in the pledge of allegiance.  
Hospitality – Alana Yuratich - Thanks to the Monday Group beehive 
for providing food for the general meeting.   Sit-n-Stitch will be held 
on February 2 at Sapp House beside the Court House in Panama City 
and is hosted by the Busy Bees.   Also, the Busy Bees will be providing 
food for the February General Meeting on February 16th. There is a 
signup sheet for providing food for the Quilt Show.Winnie-the-Pooh 
quote: “When Friends aren’t together; its like an empty Honey Pot.”    

that has been worked on by 15 of the 20 members that will be placed 
in the Quilt Show.   Starting this month, Night group will be meeting 

in a different room within the church building.   Carolyn Pic will be talking on Jelly Roll rugs & placemats 
at Thursday’s night group.  And another member will also be talking about a Family’s Memory Quilt. 
Sunshine – Linda Tew –    6 cupcakes were presented to those that had December and January Birthdays.  
She also requested if you have extra fat quarters for donations, she would love to use them 
for Birthday cupcakes.Librarian – Loretta Akerlind – There will be more books added that 
are being processed.   Look for these in the coming weeks.Beekeeper – Edyth Brown – 

  ☀ SUNSHINE  

 Please contact me 
when a member has an 

illness, loss or just 
something  to celebrate 

Linda Tew

It’s always good when we all can be together.  Membership – Linda 
Kelley – 57 members present and 4 quests. Night Group – Carolyn 
Finlayson – Night Group is averaging 20 people – They have a quilt

Quilt Show 

READY…SET…GO – SHOW TIME  

             All our plans and preparations come to fruition.  Make sure that 
you have checked your quilt before you come to turn in.  Make sure that you have a label 
and that it is covered with cloth or tape.  We will remove it before the show.   

              Deliver your items for the booths or kitchen after 9:00 o’clock, as we don’t want 
to interfere with the men that are setting up the pipe and drape.   

             Check the times you are set to volunteer.  If you haven’t signed up to volunteer at 
the show, you can always check in at the show and you’ll be given a volunteer slot.  Our 
volunteers are essential to keep the show running smoothly.   

             If you are going to be a quilt angel, your job is ambassador.  Many viewers like to 
talk about the quilts to you.  (I can’t know how many people have told me that their 
grandmother, mother, aunt quilted!)   

Have fun and keep smiling! 

Beverly Pierzchala 



Requested new Beehive meet with her after the meeting. 	
Community Service:  No Report  Education:  Sarah Hutton –
Carolyn Pic will be talking about Jelly Roll rugs & placemats 
today, during the program segment.  In addition, she will be 
teaching a class on this subject on Saturday, January 29th, 
from 9:00 am – 12:00 pm. -- Quilting 202 class will be held 
February 1st, 9:00 am – 12:00 pm.  Alana Yuratich will be 
teaching appliqué.   All members who are signed up, should 
have received your homework that needs to be completed 
before attending the class.Events:  Betty Marler – Thank you 
to Events Committee members for all the work on the Xmas 
Party in December.   It was a great success.  Fun was had by all.    
Our next major event will be our Fiscal Year End party.  This 
will be held on May 21st at 10:30 am.    Busy Bees will be 
Hosting Sit-n-Stitch at the Sapp House in Panama City on 
February 2 @ 9:30 am.Ewords:   No Report  Historian:   
Sheila Jimenez – No ReportPublicity:  Marsha Michel – No 
ReportNewsletter:  Carolyn Pic - The deadline for the 
February Patchwork issue will be January 23rd.Quilt Show:  
JoEllen Rogers & Beverly Pierzchala – JoEllen Rodgers 
Teachable Moments are mini workshops held both Friday & 
Saturday, on the hour, from 10:00 am – 2:00 pm.  Anyone 
interested in teaching a 20-30 minutes mini workshop should contact JoEllen Rodgers. SABQG contracted 
for 2 billboards to advertise our Quilt Show everyday through our show dates.  We have 102 quilts entered 
into the show.  The judge is set.  Carol Schulz is in heading up Turn-in-Day activity.  For those of you who 
have entered quilts, you need to have your quilt at the church (Grace Presbyterian Church) Tuesday, 
February 8th, from 9:00 am – 12:00 pm.  Of course, make sure your quilts are clean and smell good.   And 
that they are in good shape.    To ensure a safe return of your quilt(s), you will receive a receipt when you 
drop off your quilt.  You must have that receipt to get your quilt back after the show.  Your quilt must 

have:  1) Label that is covered.  Safety Pins or tape.  But no straight pins.  2) Each quilt dropped off 
in its own bag, which is labeled with members name and the name of the quilt.  3) Make sure you 
have a “sleeve” for the top of your quilt, about 4” wide.   If your quilt is 70” or more, make sure 
that your sleeve has a slit in the middle of the sleeve. 4)  If you are not able to drop off your quilt 

at turn-in-day, please contact Beverly Pierzchala.  5) Quilts will be held in a lock room. 6) Final 
Inspection – After picking up your quilt, by turning in your Ticket stub which you received on Turn-in-

Day, it is up to you to make sure your quilt is the one inside the bag. Carolyn Finlayson is heading up the 
Quilt Show volunteer shifts.  Contact Carolyn if you wish to volunteer to work any part of the two days of 
the showCarolyn Pic has the signup sheet for the observation of the judging of the quilts. Alana Yuratich is 
heading up the hospitality part of the show.  Signup sheets are available to volunteer to bring food that is 
available to all workers that work the show on Friday and Saturday.  Cher Adams working on the Quilt 
Show brochure/program.  She would like for you to have checked with her to make sure she has entered 
all quilt entry info correctly. Sarah Hutton is heading up the Hanging Day, which is held the Thursday 
before the show February 10.  There will be an instruction meeting at 9:00 am.   Hanging should 
start around 9:30 am.  Aking Osborne is in charge of the Silent Auction area.  Aking 
encouraged everyone to check out the items and baskets available to bid on.  Some really nice 
items.  Several of the Beehives will be donating baskets with themed items or the auction.   
Also remember there are raffle tickets available for items in this section also.  Carolyn Pic is in 
charge of Raffle Tickets.  She has more available for those that wish to pre-sell tickets.    Carolyn also 
has brochures available to distribute throughout Bay County.  Promoting the Quilt Guild.  Also there are 
post cards and posters advertising the Quilt Show that are available for distribution also.  Betty Marler 
and Debbie Register are heading up the boutique items.  Contact either of them, to drop off or arrange for 
them to get the items.  Program:  Carolyn Pic spoke on Jelly Roll rugs & placemats.Show and Tell:  No 
Report Unfinished Business:  Tracy Bell, who maintains our website, will be retiring.  The Guild 

          WANTED: 
 FAT QUARTERS NEEDED! 

    Linda Tew ( Miz Sunshine) 
is asking for Fat Quarters you 
don't want, leftovers from a 
project, old or you just need to 
clean out!  
      Bring them to the next few 
meetings; they will be used for 
our birthday cupcakes that are 
given out monthly.  
        THANKS SO MUCH!



is in need of a replacement. If anyone is interested or knows of someone who would be willing to 
do this job, please speak with Karen Radcliff.   This would be a paid position New Business:  
Catholic Charities – Glenda Watson (Program Specialist) sent a Thank you for all of the food that was 
donated from our food drives in November and December. Thank you all for your generosity. Susie 
(Gloria) Pippin passed.  She was a past president and active guild member.  Please remember her and her 
family in your prayers.  Also remember Barbara Tillman and KathyeDeLuca as Barbara’s  twin sister and 
Kathye’s (sister-in-law) is very ill.  Adjourn:  Meeting adjourned at 11:00 am.   
January 20,  2022 Night Meeting St. Andrew Bay Quilt Guild 
The meeting was called to order at 7 pm by 2nd Vice President Carolyn Finlayson. 21 members were in 
attendance. They were informed of the actions of the board and announcements from the day meeting. 
The upcoming quilt show was the focus of the meeting. There are 102 quilts entered in the show. Members 
were informed about turn in day, covering the labels on the quilts and making sure your name and name 
of quilt is on the bag along with other pertinent information regarding the quilt show February 11 & 12. 
Sign up sheets to work at the show and provide food were made available. The program, Jelly Roll place 
mats and rugs was presented by Carolyn Pic. A second program, memory quilts, was presented by Carol 
Schultz. Carol and Bonnie Holley shared their quilts and their process for the designing and making the 
quilts. The meeting was adjourned after show and tell.  

Scrapbook

         

  

            

202 CLASS-LORETTA 
AKERLIND

202 CLASS -BEV SPARK




